FAQ & ONLINE APPLICATION

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS
1. All breed entries must be calved after January 1, 2022 and prior to June 1, 2023.
2. Original registration papers or proof must be provided at check-in. All cattle entered must be accompanied by a
registration number.
3. Bulls must be substituted for bulls and heifers must be substituted for heifers, owner for owner for an additional
charge of $35.
4. All cattle entering the Show/Sale from outside of South Dakota shall meet the South Dakota Livestock Import
requirements, including a current health certificate, permit, individual animal identifications, and certain tests and
treatment depends on the state of origin.
5. All bulls 13-months and older shall be semen tested within 25 days prior to the Show/Sale and have a satisfactory
result declared on the health certificate. All bulls 18-months or older must have a negative trich test per law. Younger
bulls only if a virgin must be marked so on the health certificate.
6. Screening of all animals is done by a panel under the direction of the BHSS Livestock Committee. Screened
animals will not be allowed to enter the sale ring and all entry fees will be forfeited. Screened animals must be
immediately removed from the barn by the owner. Any animal not shown will be considered screened.
7. In order to maintain a high degree of quality at the show, the BHSS reserves the right to screen animals that do not
represent the livestock industry, the breed of cattle or the BHSS® in a positive manner.

8. The consignor is responsible for transferring registration of the animal.

FILLING OUT THE ONLINE APPLICATION

« Allinformation, including the Pedigree can be entered by accessing the application here:
« If you are having trouble with the online application, here are a few troubleshooting tips:
o Some fields are required, make sure all of those are filled out before going to the next page.
o For the pedigrees, refer to the picture for which line of the pedigree goes where.
o You can pay for consignment fees online through the form.
o If you would like to purchase a place for a photo of your consignment, please email
paige@blackhillsstockshow.com the photo and arrange payment.
« If you have problems or need help filling out the application, please call the Black Hills Stock Show Office: 605-
355-3861. Please call prior to the November 15th deadline for the best service.
« If you are entering more than one breed: Submit a separate entry form for each breed. You can pay one time with
the first entry you submit. Please indicate the total number and breeds entering on the payment page.



